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Appendix 
 
This appendix includes plan sheets that portray the Environmental Overview Study 
(EOS) recommended alternative. These plan sheets are not intended as construction 
documents but as a footprint to be used as a tool for future development and roadway 
improvements. The recommended widening to six lanes will be centered on the existing 
four lane roadway except in these two locations where it will be shifted slightly to the 
west: north of County Road 30 (71st Street) to avoid impacting Resthaven Cemetery 
property, and an area north of Carpenter Road to reduce potential impacts to an existing 
residential development located adjacent to the existing US 287 right-of-way.  
 
Coupled with the recommended alternative is an Access Control Plan (ACP) between 
29th Street and Carpenter Road that was developed in close coordination with the US 287 
EOS. Elements of the recommended access control plan are shown for reference on the 
attached plan sheets. Because the ACP document is a legal document it should be used 
for any changes or proposed new access points within this corridor. 
 
Another ACP has previously been completed for US 287 north of Carpenter Road. This 
ACP, South Collage Avenue (US 287) Access Control Plan Update should be used for 
any changes or proposed new access points north of Carpenter Road. 
 
The attached plan sheets show cross-section elements of the recommended alternative. 
Also shown are future projected noise contours for use in planning setbacks. These 
elements are discussed in more detail in the Environmental Overview Study document. 
This information is presented on aerial plan sheets showing existing parcel information. 
Because these are conceptual level plans, they should not be used as definitive locations 
of future improvements. 
 
Depending upon future funding sources and changes in the corridor, additional 
environmental evaluation may be needed to implement the recommended alternative.  
Additional study could have an influence on the final placement and configuration of 
potential roadway improvements. Additionally, final design could result in variations to 
the footprint shown on these plan sheets. 
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